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Dear Friends,

Thank you first of all for the welcome back home and for the support which Moira and I received throughout the last year. Already it seems a distant memory although the year itself was packed with wonderful moments and these memories will certainly linger. Throughout this winter both Moira and I, separately,  have been asked to speak to several groups about our different experiences of the year and I am sure that on these occasions as well as at other times the memories will coming flooding back.  One of the highlights was the visit to the school in Venda and I am delighted if not a little jealous that the session clerk and others are away to visit just now. It will be good to compare stories when they return.

I also want to thank again Bill Armstrong for the way in which he more than fulfilled the duties of locum. I know that he was warmly welcomed into the life of the congregation but this was due in no small part to the way in which he engaged with all aspects of the life of the Church and the parish, being involved in schools and old folks homes over and above the normal congregational duties.  I would wish him a happy retirement but I am sure he will be kept very busy as other congregations seek his help.

It was very good to walk into the Church on the last Sunday in June and see the transformation in terms of heating and carpeting and again thanks to those who worked hard to bring the church up to the standard which we can enjoy. The down side was that on that day the Sunday School prize-giving as well as the farewell to Bill Armstrong was taking place and as much as I was delighted with the furnishings I was saddened at the turn out of children. We are not alone as I discovered throughout the year with most churches struggling to attract the young, and it is a real concern that the children and young people are missing.  I know that the Kirk Session have many things to think about just now with the  wider situation in the West End, with falling numbers and decreasing finance but surely we have to give some  priority to the place of the children not for our sake  but for theirs.

As we begin the winter’s work I want to encourage you  to think of those opportunities that we  all have to share the  gospel and especially with the young and let us try to reverse the trend and see the Sunday School and Bible Class and youth organisations once more be the vibrant groups that they once were.

Yours faithfully

Bill Hewitt.

A copy of the letter of thanks from Bill and Laura Armstrong which was read out in church by Stuart Robertson, Session Clerk. 
To the congregation of Westburn:
 Dear Friends,

Laura and I were humbled, overwhelmed, even embarrassed by the generosity of the gifts presented to us as we bade farewell to you all last Sunday. We carried away with us not only thoughts of your exceptional kindness but also of your generosity of spirit as you welcomed and supported us throughout a fulfilling period of ministry.

I am particularly grateful to your minister, the Very Rev Bill, for entrusting the congregation to me for the duration of his absence. I am happy now to hand back to him a congregation almost intact and I hope and pray that he will soon settle to parish life once again after his sojourns on behalf of our national Church. From what I have gleaned from the Moderator's Blog and other sources, Bill has been a tremendous ambassador for the Church of Scotland and he will have many good memories to share with you as time unfolds.

My memories of Westburn, both in congregation and parish, are of the people with whom I have been able to share, both in joy and in sorrow. Whether in Baptism or bereavement I have been permitted to share something of the grace and peace of God. I have met many delightful, committed people as I have sought to share as fully as possible in the life of the congregation.

Everyone directly involved in leadership within the congregation has played a full part in ensuring the work of the Gospel continues unabated. The worshipping congregation has been maintained in strength and purpose, and I appreciate the support of those who turned out Sunday-by-Sunday throughout one of the worst winters on record. Without that tremendous level of support I doubt that I would have been able to complete my time with you with the satisfaction I now feel that together something worthwhile has been achieved. Thank you.

Another small chapter has been written in the life of Westburn Church and Laura and I were pleased to be included in it. Our prayer is that you continue to proclaim the Good News of the Gospel of God's love in word and action, and we look forward to hearing of your continuing progress as a living example of God's love and grace.
With grateful thanks to you all.

Yours in love and friendship.
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Greenock Westburn Church Web Site
 

Have you put your syllabus,  planned winter activities, or interesting comments about your organisation or group on your web page. If not it may look as though you’re not doing anything interesting.   Have you looked at your page on the web, can you make it more interesting, add photographs, make comments, ask one of your members to write about what it is they enjoy about your group.  Jim Bell will be happy to update your page. 
A similar invitation is made to any church member who feels that they can assist in making the web site more interesting. 

Our church web site can be found at - http://www.greenockwestburn.org.uk/   Please visit it and view it's contents.
 

 

Further information can obtained from Jim Bell ( 01475 799381 or all.the.bells@ntlworld.com )
 Life and Work
Life and Work is available on the last Sunday of every month priced £1.60
Subscriptions available.
 Please contact Shelagh Hendry Tele. 794667.
Delivery can be arranged if you are unable to get to church.
CHURCH NEWS BOOK

The Church News Book can be found on the table at the front of the Church, please use this as a communication to help keep the minister informed of anyone who is ill or in hospital, or of any news of special birthdays and anniversaries.

Be sure to add the person’s address even if they are in hospital. 

Pastoral Care Committee

1. Annual Car Run – was held on Wednesday, 23rd June 2010. 42 members in 14 cars were transported around Inverclyde and Ayrshire. The Members then enjoyed supper and fellowship in the Church Hall later in the evening. Many thanks to the drivers for giving up their time to be chauffeurs for the night and to the Ladies who prepared and served an excellent supper. 


    Harvest Thanksgiving will be on Sunday, 26th September 2010. As in previous         years, the Congregation will be invited to put a monetary gift in an envelope marked    “South Africa” during the offering. There will be an opportunity to donate up to and including Communion Sunday, 3rd October 2010. 


     October Communion, Sunday, 3rd October, afternoon service. Elders are    encouraged to ask members who  would like to attend the afternoon Communion.
Members wishing transport are asked to contact Bill Dempster or any member of the Pastoral Care Committee.

      Bill Dempster

REPORT OF PRESBYTERY OF GREENOCK AND PAISLEY                                      
.                               JUNE  2010
World Mission and Ecumenical Relations :-  World Mission Stamp Appeal for this year is for the girl’s hostel St.Columba’s Siolkot, Pakistan.  For some years Old West Kirk has supported this hostel and Presbytery gives thanks for this.
Mission and Discipleship: - Presbytery supported the application from Port Glasgow: St. Martin’s for a grant of £1,000 from the Newark Mission Fund and from Inverclyde Youth for Christ for £1,000 from Inverkip 800 Fund.
Community Interests: - This committee allocates small grants to Christian groups in areas who are engaged in social outreach.

£895.10  from the Eventide Home Fund to Adams House.

£600 to each of the following from Presbytery Bequest Fund:-

Inverclyde and  Paisley Contact Centres

Starter Packs Inverclyde

Star Projects

Talk it Over  - This is a new group which meets in Paisley Abbey to support mothers suffering from post natal depression. Funding is needed for mothers in need of Professional Counselling.

Presbytery Plan Formal moves to changing the Plan or initiating Union negotiations are inevitably delayed until September.  While fully respecting Westburn’s rights in this matter it was decided Ardgowan, Finnart St.Paul’s and Old West Kirk be allowed to enter into informal discussions on Union over the summer to prepare the way for formal negotiations under Act v 11 2003 should Presbytery agree to this course of Action in September.
Margaret Crawford

Presbytery Elder
[image: image6.png]WEE]E T



      TIME FOR PRAYER

As the church prepares to commemorate in October the 450th anniversary of the Scottish Reformation, it seems appropriate that this quarter we should turn to the leader of the Scottish Reformation, John Knox, to provide material for our prayer spot. John Knox led a movement which radically changed the way we see and worship God in Scotland. And this change in perspective was just a part of  a Europe-wide shift in thinking, although it affected different parts of the continent in different ways. 

450 years on, our insights, and the way we understand God have again changed dramatically. Reformation was not a one off event- it is an ongoing process, and if the church is to be effective as God’s community in today’s world, we must always be ready to embrace the positive elements of change.

That said, the message from this prayer by Knox is still relevant to us today. After all, we still see God as “the fountain and full treasure of all goodness”, and with Knox we acknowledge him to be “ the author and giver off all good things.”

So, let us remember and celebrate important messages and lessons from the past, but remember to adapt them appropriately to the conditions of today. Here is Knox’s prayer.

O heavenly Father, who is the fountain and full treasure of all goodness, we beseech you to show your mercies upon us your children, and sanctify these gifts which we receive of your merciful liberality, granting us grace to use them soberly and purely, according to your blessed will; so that hereby we may acknowledge you to be the author and giver of all good things; and, above all, that we may remember continually to seek the spiritual food of your word, wherewith our souls may be nourished.
 Amen.

Douglas Scott
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Let’s do something nice for Christmas!

Over the last year Bill Hewitt was involved in many different types of work for the Church and saw many different projects in action. A project that I would love to see our Westburn congregation adopt this year is one which would benefit Homeless folk.
Over what seemed the longish winter of 2009/10 we must all have been affected in some way by the weather. Yet we had a home, heating, food, a warm bed and no doubt we could close the curtains and block out the weather and the cold. There are many who, for whatever reason, don’t have any of the above comforts or necessities.     Could we do something comforting for some of the homeless this Christmas?

I want to appeal to members of the congregation, men or women, who could knit socks, woolly hats, scarves or gloves. These could then be handed out during the Christmas period by the Salvation Army.     

This year the Westburn Church building is 169 years old. What an end to the year it would be if we could give 169 people something new and warm to start 2011. It is a challenge. However, we can do it if we start now. We might through our thoughtfulness and kindness help someone feel less unloved or abandoned. 


We have the wool; we have the patterns and the needles – all donated. What are needed now are hands. Lots of them!

If you want to be involved, please meet me in the Lounge after Church on Sunday 19th September or call me on 706034 or 07887 753 573 
                                                                       Doreen Borland

THE  GUILD
On a wet day in June we left the church hoping that when we arrived at Troon the rain would have stopped but no, if anything it was heavier. We finally left and headed for the Brisbane Hotel in Largs where we all had a lovely high tea then headed back to the church. (still raining). All in all we had a good day and good fellowship.

This session we are having team leadership instead of a President. Four ladies have agreed, with me as team co-ordinator. We have been busy working together with members of the committee preparing the syllabus for 2010-2011 and we are now all looking forward to the new session starting. Where has the summer gone? Why not come along on a Tuesday evening and enjoy listening to our speakers and also enjoy the fellowship within the Guild.

This year the Guild Annual Meeting is being held in the Caird Hall Dundee on Saturday 28th August when the Rt. Rev. J Christie will be giving the Address.

The Presbyterial Council Autumn Rally is being held on 19th  October in Westburn Church and the speaker is The Very Rev. W C Hewitt.

Senga Currie
Team Co-ordinator

The Guild Syllabus till Christmas is printed on the next page you are warmly welcomed to all or any of these meetings
                Guild Syllabus for 2010
 
October
 

 5     At Home
12    Serendipity
19    Autumn Rally - Westburn - The Very Rev. W.C. Hewitt
26    Living Stones - Nazareth Village  -  Mrs. Margaret Telfer
 
November
 

 2     How do you do that?   -   In-House Crafts
 9     Education            -   Miss S. McFarlane
13    Saturday - Coffee Morning
16    Old Gourock        -   Roger Manson
23    Project - Mission Aviation Fellowship
30    Disbursement of Funds and Talk on Theme
        'Called to Love Mercy'   -   Rev. Dr. A.G. Chestnutt
 
December
 

 9 (Thur)    Council Christmas Meeting - St John's, Gourock
14    Christmas Evening
 

Girls Brigade 

We have come to the end of another busy session, our Annual display was done slightly different, we decided to have a more informal display and only had the parents present.  Each section did 1 item each and then we had our prize giving, Once again we would like to thank Miss Dempsey for giving out the prizes.  In April the Brigaders had a trip to Alton Towers, we left the church at 2am on the Saturday morning and arrived at Alton Towers at 7 hours later thankfully the girls must have been tired because they slept for the whole journey.  On our journey home that night again there was no noise for the whole journey because yet again the girls slept the whole way home.  Our end of session trip for the whole company was to Kelburn.  Girls Brigade meets on a Tuesday night from 6.30 until 8.00 and any girl is welcome to join.  We are starting again on Tuesday 25th August any girl from Primary 1 upwards are welcome to join"

 

Joyce McGugan
39TH GREENOCK GUIDES
Seven guides and two leaders attended Greenock division camp at Ardgowan estate on 28 th to 30th May. The weather was rather wet on Saturday but didn’t stop everyone having a wonderful time. The activities included badge making, super slide and dance workshop .

On Sunday the weather was lovely just in time for us to go home, a wonderful time was had by all.

22nd June saw us on the paddle ship Waverley for a trip doon the watter, this was one of many events to celebrate the 100 years of the girl guides.

For our last night of the session we had a bbq at Lunderston Bay over 20 guides attended on a blue sky, sunny night, a good time was had by all .

The 2010-2011 session starts on Tuesday 7th September from

7 30 pm to 9 15 pm any girls between the ages of 10 to 16 years are welcome to come along.
Elizabeth Stevenson

5th Inverclyde and District Beaver Colony

As summer roles on into autumn it's time to think again of 'Scouting' activities and particularly in my case, Beaver Colony activities. Of recent years our numbers have dwindled and along with the Youth Committee, and other organisations, there are a number of initiatives being activated to try and redress this trend.  But members of the congregation can help. If you know of any youngsters, aged 6 to 8, why not encourage them to come along and join our Group. We have games, craft activities, outings, team activities and endless heaps of fun. Just what young people enjoy. Please help to boost our numbers and keep youth active within our Church. 

I hope you have all had a pleasant summer and we look forward to an active autumn/winter programme of Scouting.  If you would like to come and see our Beavers in action we meet on Friday nights, 6.10 to 7.15.
Thank you,
Yours in Scouting, Ricky Martin (Jennifer, Louise and Gayle).
 
7th GREENOCK COMPANY BOYS’ BRIGADE
All Sections of the Boys’ Brigade will commence on 

Friday 10th September.

A Great place to be on a Friday night, meeting friends, having fun, taking part in lots of activities, develop new interests and achieve awards.

Anchors  are for Primaries 1 ( from age 5), 2 and 3

Juniors are for P4 to P6

Company and Senior Sections  P7 to S6

All the times are in ‘What’s on in Westburn ‘ in the centre of the magazine.

If you or someone you know is interested in joining or would like more information, just visit the Church at a meeting time or call :-

Captain John  Murray on 01475 638579.
FIRST FRIDAY GROUP

The First Friday group is looking forward to the new session. Unfortunately as the magazine goes to print the syllabus has not been completed but intimation of the speakers for the meetings will be given in the Order of Service. 

The dates for the meetings are as follows and we would be pleased to welcome new members to any or all of our meetings.
2010

1st October

5th November

3rd December

14th January

4th February

11th March

Andrew Borland

Patricia Robertson
Ben Stein is a Jew from a long line of Jewish ancestors, he is an American and has a beach house in Malibu.  He wrote a very thought provoking article and read it on CBS radio,  Sunday Morning Commentary in 2008. His article was then circulated via e-mail headed (everyone should

 read ) The article is very lengthy  but here are some excerpts from it.
( I have to say I have read it often but have not shared it till now, perhaps you have read it )

He starts                     ‘ My confession’
I am a Jew and every single one of my ancestors are Jewish. And it does not bother me even a little bit when people call those beautiful lit up, bejewelled trees, Christmas trees, I don’t feel threatened. I don’t feel discriminated against. That’s what they are – Christmas Trees. It doesn’t bother me when people say Happy Christmas to me, I don’t think they are slighting me, in fact, I kind of like it. It shows that we are all brothers and sisters celebrating this happy time of year.
I don’t like getting pushed around for being a Jew and I don’t think Christians like getting pushed around for being Christians.  I think people who believe in God are sick and tired of getting pushed around, period.
In light of the many jokes we send to one another for a laugh, this is a little different: This is not intended to be a joke; it’s not funny, it’s intended to get you thinking.

Billy Graham’s daughter was interviewed on the EarlyShow and was asked ‘ How could God let this happen?’ ( regarding Katrina) Anne Graham gave an extremely profound and insightful response. She said, ‘I believe God is deeply saddened by this, just as we are, but for years we’ve been telling God to get out of our schools, to get out of our government and to get out of our lives. Being the gentleman He is, I believe He calmly backed out…How can we expect God to give us His blessing and His protection if we demand He leave us alone?’
In light of recent events… terrorists attack, school shootings etc. I think it started when Madeleine Murray O’Hare ( she was murdered and her body found recently) complained she didn’t want prayer in our schools, and we said OK. Then someone said you better not read the bible in school. The Bible says thou shalt not kill, thou shalt not steal, and love your neighbour as yourself.  And we said OK.

Then Dr. Benjamin Spock said that we shouldn’y spank our children when they misbehave because their little personalities would be warped and we might damage their self-esteem. We said an expert should now what he’s talking about.  And we said OK.
Now we are asking ourselves why our children have no conscience, why they don’t know right from wrong, and why it doesn’t bother them to kill strangers, their classmates, and themselves.

Probably if we think about it long and hard enough, we can figure it out. I think it has a great deal to do with  “WE REAP WHAT WE SOW”
Funny how simple it is for people to trash God and then wonder why the world is going to hell.  Funny how we believe what the newspapers say, but question what the Bible says.  Funny how you can send ‘ jokes ‘ through e-mail and they spread like wildfire but when you start sending messages regarding the Lord, people think twice about sharing. Funny how lewd, crude, vulgar and obscene articles pass freely through cyberspace, but public discussion of God is suppressed in the school and workplace.

Are you laughing Yet?
Funny how when you forward this message, you will not send it to many on your address list because you’re not sure what they believe, or what they will think of you for sending it.
Funny how we can be more worried about what other people think of us than what God thinks of us.

Pass it on if you think it has merit. If not then just discard it….. no one will know you did. But if you discard this thought process, don’t  sit back and complain what bad shape the world is in.

My Best Regards, Honestly and respectfully,   Ben Stein
FROM THE ROLL-KEEPER

DEATHS 
Mr.
W.
Bain
    
17 Stewart Hs.


1

Mrs.
J.
Woods

13 Watt St.


6

Mrs.
R.
Galbraith
2 Gleninver Rd.

12

Mrs.
N.
MacNiven
Merino Ct. Nursing Home
22

Mr.
R.
Osborne
Kincaid Care Home

22

NEW  MEMBERS by Profession of Faith

Miss
C.
McTavish
147 Finnart St.


5

Mrs.
A.
Kane

34 Ardmore View

19

Mrs.
A.
Lyle

9 Castle Rd.
 

19

NEW  MEMBERS by Resolution of Kirk Session

Mr.
R.
Lee
14 Taymouth Dr.


11

Mrs.
A.
Lee
14 Taymouth Dr.


11

CHANGES OF ADDRESS 
Mr. & Mrs.M.     Coyle

29b Eldon St.

  7  from D6

Mrs.
E.
 Sassarini
2 Banff Rd.

 12 stays D12

Mrs.
N.
 Galbraith
COS Care, Clarkston 
 21 from D13

Mr. & Mrs. G.     Snoddy
28 Vincent Ave.

 





Stratford on Avon
 21 from D11

Mr.
A.
 Bovaird
Larkfield View
 
 

Care Centre 

 22 from D10
IN ORDER TO KEEP THE CHURCH RECORDS UP TO DATE, IT WOULD BE GREATLY APPRECIATED IF ANY MEMBER WHO IS MOVING INFORMS THEIR ELDER, THE SESSION CLERK, OR THE ROLL KEEPER  OF THEIR NEW ADDRESS.



WELCOME  to the Autumn magazine.  The Summer is over, whilst it was not the fabulous BBQ summer forecasters promised, it was still a time to relax, enjoy a different routine and re-charge our batteries. 





It is now time to turn our thoughts to the winter programme, and as usual Westburn  has lots going on. In the centre of the magazine is the usual ‘What’s on in Westburn’ giving details and contact numbers, hopefully there is something for YOU.





During the summer break leaders and committees have taken time to organise an interesting programme of events for the benefit of the congregation. The best way to show our thanks and appreciation is to attend and support our organisations, where you can be assured of a very warm welcome. 





At  Westburn we are back to normal, major renovations completed, our Minister is back  ARE YOU BACK ?  


Hymn 204 vss 1  


The Church is not a building, the Church is not a steeple


The Church is not a resting place, the Church is a people!


Yes WE’ RE THE CHURCH TOGETHER. Together we are Westburn!





Material for the next magazine is due by  17th October either to


Joe Craig or Cath Barbour at  cathbarbour@btconnect.com
























































The next Magazine material  is due 15th August..


Material to either Cath Barbour or Joe Craig or e-mail Cath at


� HYPERLINK "mailto:cathbarbour@btconnect.com" ��cathbarbour@btconnect.com�.                                                                     The Magazine Team
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